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Dear friend at the COA,

As a resident of Blackshear Prospect Hill neighborhood, | feel strongly that this structure and any other capable of being
preserved, be denied demolition. Furthermore, any renovations to such units should be required to preserve its
character. With the ridiculous cost of housing in this neighborhood, there is tremendous pressure to remove these type
of old structures for big new units that sell $1.5-2 million. As a result, or neighborhood has largely lost many remnants of
its historic character (not to mention that many of the residents for whom the Historic Black District designation was
given can no longer afford to live here.. But | digress). Tearing down well made historic homes in the area only adds to
the economic pressure on the neighborhood and also sends housing materials that are far superior to those being used
today to the landfill. If you can't save the house on site, please at least mandate that it be relocated.. But ideally, keep it
in tact on site.

Thanks for the consideration,
Agnes Sekowski
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